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“F Y I” UPDATE
 The May meeting of the executive committee was held in the Guild office on May 16 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Janet Hunter, Nancy Noel, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Marc Laurin, Tony Cote, Jordan Juby and Claude L’Ecuyer.  Terry Garner and Don Smith did not attend.

 Guild members are reminded of the ONG General Membership meeting scheduled for Monday, June 4, starting at 12 noon in the Ottawa Citizen Conference Centre. 

 The new ONG/DLR contract has been ratified by the DLR unit members.  The new collective agreement is effective until November 17, 2008.

 ONG delegates to the TNG sector conference being held in Toronto on July 14 & 15 will be Debbie Cole, Gord Holder, Janet Hunter, Lois Kirkup and Nancy Noel.  The CWA Convention follows the sector conference, on July 16 & 17, and Lois Kirkup and Debbie Cole will attend as local delegates, and Janet Hunter as an observer.

 The Guild has filed a grievance at CTV Ottawa (CJOH) about a letter placed on a member’s file, grieving that the letter is excessive discipline.

 Ottawa Citizen/ONG contract - Article 8.1.6 – The Guild sent a letter to the company about some scheduling irregularities in the newsroom that resulted in a violation of this article, which prohibits a combination of days/nights shifts scheduled in the same week, except in special coverage situations, such as elections.  The Guild has requested that members generally be scheduled in accordance with the contract (excluding cases of members where the Guild and the company have already agreed in writing to exceptions to this clause).

 Ottawa Citizen/ONG contract - Article 8.5.5 - Turnaround – Guild members are reminded that the contract provides for at least a 10-hour turnaround period between regularly scheduled shifts.  Employees who work during the turnaround period shall be paid overtime rates and members should file for turnaround pay if it applies to them.  If turnaround pay is denied, please advise a Guild steward or the ONG office.


....over
 Ottawa Citizen/ONG contract  - Article 8.5.2 - Overtime & Timebank – This is a general reminder to members that all overtime must be approved in advance by your supervisor, and, as per the contract, all authorized overtime shall be automatically paid in cash, except where employees specifically request in writing time off in lieu of overtime.  Citizen editorial members have been reminded through a May 4 company e-mail memo that the Citizen plans to enforce the policy under which newsroom employees cannot accumulate more than one week’s worth of timebank, (or up to two weeks’ worth with the written approval of a senior editor).  This means that if you have accumulated that amount of timebank, any further authorized overtime will automatically be paid in cash.  Guild members are reminded that the timebank is their banked time.  If the company threatens to take away this time, or tries to force you to use it, please contact a member of the Guild executive.

 In response to a strike appeal from the Ontario Federation of Labour, the Guild has made a strike donation to IAM Local Lodge #2243, on strike against R-Theta Thermal Solutions in Mississauga, ON.

 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Donation to The Princess Margaret Hospital Foundation in memory of Joan Marguerite Burrell, mother-in-law of Wayne Scanlan (Citizen/Editorial).

•Basket to Dave Rogers (Citizen/Editorial) - surgery.

•Congratulations to Citizen writers on winning three National Newspaper Awards; David Pugliese, Citizen military affairs writer, won prizes in the beat reporting category and the politics category.  The politics prize was for a series of stories examining political manoeuvring behind the decision to send Canadian troops to the Kandahar region of Afghanistan.  Alex Hutchison, a former intern reporter, won a sports writing prize for his story about the hardships faced by Kenyan marathon runners who are enticed to compete in Canada.  Alex was among 32 first-time NNA nominees who combined to pick up 11 of the 20 awards.

•Congratulations to Citizen reporter Maria Cook on winning the Royal Architectural Institute’s President’s Award for architecture journalism.  Maria was honoured for her series on sustainable urban design called “Swedish Lessons”.

•Congratulations to Citizen senior writer Jennifer Green who has been nominated for four awards from the Canadian Christian organization, the Word Guild.  Jenny is nominated for prizes in the categories of general readership, long feature, news and profile.  Winners will be announced in Waterloo on June 13.
•It’s another award – the seventh – for the Citizen’s special project on Alzheimer’s disease.   The Insidious Fog: A Journey Into Alzheimer’s, has been honoured for excellence in journalism by The Health Care Public Relations Association of Canada, that awarded the 2007 Hollobon Award to the Citizen series.
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